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TOWN OF STANFORD
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING OF November 14, 2007
PRESENT:  


Jerrold Lerner- Chair

Chris Flynn

Terry Kilmer

Toni Cole

ABSENT:  Kathryn Zeyher
Also, present Councilwoman Virginia Stern

Mr. Lerner opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

MINUTES:  Mr. Kilmer pointed out the spelling of Mr. Hegarty’s name might be wrong on the minutes of October 10, 2007.  After checking on the computer under Mr. Hegarty’s grid number, the spelling of his name is correct.   Mr. Lerner then motioned to approve the minutes of October 10, 2007. Seconded by Mr. Flynn. All in Favor: Unanimous. 
NEW BUSINESS: 


THE WATERLANDS ONE REAL ESTATE L.P. – Bentley Lane  Representing The Waterlands is Mr. Carl Whitbeck of the Law Offices of Rapport, Meyers, Whitbeck, Shaw & Rodenhausen, LLP. Also presenting for The Waterlands is Ms. Jolanda Jansen.  Mr. Whitbeck is requesting an Area Variance for the model home on Lot #2 to build a detached three-car garage with a guest room above the garage. Ms. Jolanda Jansen continued to explain that the homes in the cluster subdivision now called Brook in Waterland, are designed to have detached garages, and it is believed that at least some of the potential buyers of these properties would like to have guest rooms installed above the garage. Ms. Jansen then explained that the guest rooms will be a maximum 1,000 sq. ft., that the “cottage” would be for family and friends, and that there would not be any exchange of money or rental of a guest cottage. Therefore, the cottage will be an accessory of the 
main house and will not create any visual intrusion on the community.  Mr. Lerner asked if they thought that they would have to get a variance for every home in the cluster subdivision and Ms. Jensen told him no because they are asking the Town Board to change the Zoning Law in that area.  After no other questions from the Board, a motion was made for a Public Hearing to be held on December 12, 2007, 7:30 pm. Seconded by Mr. Kilmer. All in favor: Unanimous. Will be put on the December 12, 2007 agenda.
    There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of November 14, 2007, Mr. Lerner motioned to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Cole seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted: _________________________________________





Mona Lantz, Recording Secretary

Approved by:   ________________________________________________
